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Dear MP’s Name,
Re: Sentencing Guidelines (Pre Sentence Report) Bill
I am writing as your constituent to express my concern about the Sentencing Guidelines (Pre-Sentence Report) Bill, which is due to return to the House of Commons in the coming weeks. I urge you to oppose this Bill or to support the Bill as amended by the House of Lords which would ensure the Sentencing Councils independence and its commitment to the recommendations of the Lammy Review.  
I am concerned that the proposals within this Bill and its interference with the independence of the Sentencing Council undermine years of work to ensure an equitable justice system for all. With ethnic minority offenders' disadvantaged at so many points of the criminal justice system, particularly in charging and sentencing, the Sentencing Council’s guideline is an essential and very welcome step forward.  The preparation of pre-sentence reports will help ensure that there is fairness for all, including those other groups identified in the guideline such as care leavers, victims of abuse and those with a serious chronic medical condition or physical disability, or mental ill health. This guidance also ensured protections for pregnant mothers and their children, making key steps to ensuring no babies are born behind bars. 
It is imperative that justice is handed down equitably and this Bill, by undermining the Sentencing Councils guidelines, will work against that end. We agree with the Sentencing Council that it’s guideline as drafted is necessary and appropriate and we would urge members of parliament to reject this Bill. This was a key recommendation of the Lammy Review and stepping away brings into question the government’s commitment to the Lammy 'explain or reform' model and to tackling racial disparities in the criminal justice system as a whole.
The preparation of pre-sentence reports gives the court a full and well-balanced picture of who the offender is, their background, and provides an opportunity for a judge to consider any discriminatory bias that may exist before passing a sentence. Ensuring a well-balanced picture is given of those currently most disadvantaged within the criminal justice system is not ‘two-tier justice’ but rather a welcome move to a more equitable system. 
As my elected representative, I respectfully ask that you:
· Oppose the Sentencing Guidelines Bill in its current form
· Support amendments that ensure the Sentencing Councils independence and its adherence to the Equality Act.
· Ensure the government remains commitment to the recommendations of the Lammy Review.
